QUALITY AND PERFORMANCE SCRUTINY COMMITTEE
22nd April, 2002

Meeting commenced:
2.00 p.m.
"
ended:
5.15 p.m.

PRESENT:
Councillor Dawson - in the Chair


Councillors Boyd, E. Burgoyne, Eglin and Garrido

(Councillor Devine attended the meeting at the invitation of the Chairman for the items detailed in Minutes 118 and 119 below)
112.
APOLOGIES FOR ABSENCE

Apologies for absence were submitted on behalf of Councillors Carter and Dobbs.

113.
MINUTES OF PROCEEDINGS

The minutes of the meeting of the Committee held on 25th March, 2002, were approved and signed by the Chairman as a correct record.

114.
MATTERS ARISING

(a)
Appraisal of the Best Value Review Programme


(Previous Minute 96(a) - 25th March, 2002)


Russell Bernstein referred to the request of Councillor Bob Boyd at the meeting of the City Council held on 20th March, 2002, requesting that an exercise be undertaken to evaluate the City Council’s Best Value Review Programme in terms of its cost and the result in benefits, savings and improvements to the services reviewed.  He continued by saying that the framework for such an evaluation would be devised by the Director of Personnel and Performance and submitted to Peer Group No. 1 for consideration.


(b)
Provision of Mobile Phones


(Previous Minute 108(2) - 25th March, 2002)


The Director of Corporate Services reported that due to difficulties in drawing together the information required, there had been a delay in preparing the reports on the provision of mobile phones which had been requested by the Committee, however, this report would be submitted to the next meeting to be held on 27th May, 2002.

115.
COUNCIL TAX ARREARS - AGE DEBT ANALYSIS

(Previous Minute 98(2) - 25th March, 2002)


The Director of Corporate Services submitted a report which provided an age debt analysis of outstanding council tax arrears for the financial years 1993/94 to 2001/02.


AGREED:
(1) THAT the report be noted.




(2) THAT the Director of Corporate Services be requested to submit a further report to the next meeting of the Committee providing details of the original total amount of council tax arrears for the financial years 1993/94 to 2001/02, together with, expressed as a percentage the total arrears collected and those still outstanding at the present time.

116.
SUNDRY DEBTORS - AGE DEBT ANALYSIS

(Previous Minute 98(2) - 25th March, 2002)


The Director of Corporate Services submitted a report which provided an age debt analysis of the City Council’s sundry debtors on a Directorate by Directorate basis.


AGREED:
(1) THAT the report be noted.




(2) THAT the Director of Corporate Services be requested to submit to future Committees, for information only, reports providing an update with regard to the City Council’s sundry debtors.

117.
STRATEGIC REVIEW OF SUPPORT SERVICES

The Director of Corporate Services submitted a report of the Audit Commission Best Value Inspection Team following their evaluation of phase 1 of the review of the City Council’s Support Services.  The Committee were advised that the issues and recommendations arising from the review were all being addressed as part of the Corporate Services Directorate and the Chief Executive (Personnel and Performance) Directorate Strategic and Operational Improvement Plans. 


RESOLVED:
THAT the report be noted.

118.
RACE RELATIONS (AMENDMENT) ACT 2000

The Committee received a presentation from David Horsler and Marcus Roe, of the Chief Executive (Personnel and Performance) Directorate with regard to the Race Relations (Amendment) Act 2000 and which focussed on the following key issues:-

· Race Relations Act 1976

· Racial Discriminations 

· Character Discriminations on Racial Grounds/Group

· Positive Action

· Contents of Race Relations (Amendment) Act 2000

· That Racial Discrimination by Public Authority Section 19(b) 

· Public Authority Section 19(b)(2)

· General Duties on Public Authorities

· Mainstreaming

· Specific Duties : Policy and Service Delivery and Employment

· Implementation Timetable 


Councillor Vincent Devine commented that training sessions had been arranged for Members with regard to the Race Relations (Amendment) Act 2000 to be held on 9th and 10th May, 2002.


AGREED:
THAT David Horsler and Marcus Roe be thanked for their interesting and informative presentation, the contents of which were noted.

119.
ATTENDANCE MANAGEMENT POLICY

The Committee received a presentation from Alan Jump of the Chief Executive (Personnel and Performance) Directorate with regard to the implementation, and operation of the City Council’s Attendance Management Policy.


RESOLVED:
THAT Alan Jump be thanked for his interesting and informative presentation, the contents of which were noted.

120.
BEST VALUE REVIEW OF PROCUREMENT SERVICES

(Previous Minute 107 - 25th March, 2002)


Submitted a report of the Officer Working Group providing details of the Best Value Review of Procurement Services.  The Committee were informed that the report aimed to provide a response to the issues raised following the Best Value Inspection of Procurement Services, and the contents of the jointly sponsored Department for Transport Local Government and the Regions (DTLR) and Local Government Association (LGA) consultation document “Delivering Better Services for Citizens”, together with a number of structural options for the delivery of the procurement function.


Members discussed the issue and a number of comments were made as follows:-

· The need for the new corporate procurement unit to be fully corporate, with no directorates working outside the unit, with strong links with the unit being established with all Directorates’ service delivery teams.

· The need for the unit to have a champion with sufficient authority to ensure conformity with the agreed policy.

· Only failing services that have not significantly improved to at least a fair position, after an improvement plan has been implemented, should be considered for an external service provision.

· Clear measures should be put in place to identify and monitor any failing services and their improvement plans.  There also needed to be a clear role for scrutiny committees to monitor service delivery before recommendations are submitted to the executive about service procurement from outside the authority, in line with the agreed policy.

It was reported that the Director of Personnel and Performance would have direct responsibility for Procurement across the City Council.


AGREED:
(1) THAT approval be given to the creation of a Corporate Procurement Unit within the Chief Executive (Personnel and Performance) Directorate as detailed in paragraph 7.5.3 of the report now submitted.




(2) THAT approval be given to further detailed work being undertaken as the next stage of the improvement plan on the staffing structure for the Corporate Procurement Unit as detailed in (1) above, including the possibility of seconding staff from the service directorate as required. 




(3) THAT the City Council be requested to consider the appointment of a dedicated officer to oversee the establishment of the Corporate Procurement Unit associated work as detailed in (1) and (2) above; and that this Committee has a monitoring role in implementation of these proposals.

121.
BEST VALUE DISTRICT AUDIT REPORT (BVPP) 2001/02 -


MONITORING OF ACTION PLAN 

The Director of Personnel and Performance submitted a report providing progress made to date by the City Council arising from the District Audit Panel Review of the Best Value Performance Plan (BVPP) 2001/02 which had been undertaken during May and June, 2001.


AGREED:
THAT the report be noted.

122.
FIVE YEAR PROGRAMME OF FUNDAMENTAL BEST VALUE REVIEWS

The Chief Executive (Personnel and Performance) submitted a report which had been approved by the Cabinet at their meeting held on 16th April, 2002, and which detailed the Five Year Programme of Fundamental Best Value Reviews with regard to the City Council.


AGREED:
THAT the report be noted.

123.
WORKPLAN 2002/03

Submitted the Workplan 2002/03, together with the action sheet arising from the meeting of the Committee held on 25th March, 2002.


Russell Bernstein reported that at the meeting of the Committee to be held on 28th May, 2002, it was proposed to provide the opportunity to review the work of the Committee, and said he would welcome any views or comments of Members prior to the meeting, so appropriate responses could be prepared.


AGREED:
THAT the Workplan 2002/03 together with the action sheet arising from the meeting held on 25th March, 2002, be noted.
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